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Dumfries Learning Town





Voting is due to get underway this week to name our new school.  Voting will take place at St Ninian’s on Thursday 13th October between 8-10am, 2-4pm and 6-8pm.  Anybody within the community is welcome to vote.  This is your chance to have a say in the naming of our new school.


Please also find attached a letter from the director regarding the progress of all projects.





� INCLUDEPICTURE "https://sp.yimg.com/xj/th?id=OIP.M535dcb5ef78acca0c0a5798d007e6a7fo0&pid=15.1&P=0&w=303&h=171" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���

















Headlice


Just to make parents aware we appear to be having an increase of children having headlice.  Please check your child’s hair regularly and if you have any concerns seek medical advice from a chemist as soon as possible.  It is advisable that, at this time, if your child has long hair it should be tied up/back.





Absence and Lateness





It is very important that our children arrive at school on time. This way, they are organised and ready to learn. If your child is to order a school lunch, they should arrive in good time to ensure they are ready to line up at 9am. If they are to be late, contact the school office. Please leave a message if the phone is engaged.


If your child is to be absent, call the school office and make us aware. 


School Office: 01387 720 364





                         





Label Clothing and Lunch Boxes





Please ensure all uniform, PE kits and jackets are labelled with your child’s name. You are welcome to borrow a pen at the office. We already have a large collection of lost clothing on a rail outside the janitor’s office which we would love to return. Please have a look during Parental Consultation time.

















October 2016





The end of the Term 1 is upon us. The children and staff have had a busy time. There was our Fabulous Roald Dahl Day, P.4-7 had a visit from the BAE Roadshow, P.4  learning to play hockey,P.5 have enjoyed music workshops, Pr.6 Have been learning traditional music and Pr.7 have been involved  in an Authors online project Operation Safety, Science visit to MHS, sports Leaders course and a visit to the Ewart Library. All classes have also done a class assembly based on our school values. There will be more fun and learning next term





As a reminder our October holidays are from Monday 17th October to Friday 28th October inclusive.




















� News





At the end of last term our collection was for Scotties Little Soldiers – a charity that helps children who have lost a parent in combat. 





We sent a wonderful £80.37 to them through The Blue Flash Challenge – a group of ex- servicemen running 3 marathons in 24 hours.





I am delighted to say Blue flash were awarded Fundraisers of the Year for the Charity and the help and support from St Ninian’s was acknowledged.  Thank you to all who supported them.

















Parent’s Afternoon/Evening                    �


 Letters with appointments have gone out for Parental Consultations on Thursday 13th October.  If you are unable to make the appointment we would appreciate if you would let us know.  Parental Consultation notes have also gone out and, again, we would appreciate a response.  A box will be at the front door for you to put your responses into or they can be handed into the office up until Friday 14th October








Pr.5-7 Trip to Glasgow





A reminder that on the first day back after the October holidays (31st October) Pr.5-7 will be leaving the school at 8.00am sharp  to be seated at the Cinema in Glasgow by 9.45am. Can pupils please be at school for 7.50am at the latest.








Message from PTA





It was agreed at the AGM of the PTA that, due to the timing of the October holidays, there will not be a Halloween Disco this year. 











Parent Council AGM                 �





Our Parent Council AGM was held on the 22nd September and the following parents were elected: Mrs H Russell (Chair), Mrs L Kennon (Secretary), Ms J Swanson (Treasurer), Mrs E Green, Ms D Scrymgeour, Mrs B Davidson, Mrs J Carter and Mrs L Farrell. The next meeting will be on 3rd Nov 3.15pm





PTA Meeting AGM





Our P.T.A AGM was held on the 22nd September and it was lovely to see new parents willing to join.  The following parents were elected: Mrs J Brown (Chair), Miss McKinnell (secretary), Ms K Wylie (Treasurer), Mr B Carr, Mrs H Graham, Mrs T Smith, Ms D Scrymgeour, Mrs L Kennon, Mrs E Green, Mrs B Davidson, Ms J Swanson, Ms L Donald, Ms k Littlejohn.  The next meeting will be on Nov 3rdat 3.45pm.








School Photographs





Martin McNae was in school on Monday 10th October to take school photographs.  The photographs will be ready mid-November so ideal Christmas presents! If your child was absent or you wish further prints/photographs you are welcome to call into his studio on Glasgow Road.


�








Breakfast and Snack                    





Please ensure your child has had breakfast before they come to school. We have a Breakfast Club available to all P1-7 pupils from 8.15am.





A snack or tuck money should also be provided for break time. Two house points can be earned for fruit or vegetables.
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